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It's suggested that sermons and conversations within the church will be regarded as 

'political' and therefore must be regulated. Proclaiming our beliefs will be 

unacceptable. I see this as limiting 'freedom of speech' for all incorporated bodies and, 

for the churches, contrary to Jesus' stance. As he said to Pilate: My kingdom is not from 

this world.(John 18:36). We are pilgrims outside the mainstream cultures. 

 

 

 

Jesus' way is empowered by the Holy Spirit, and he told us: the kingdom of heaven is 

within you. (Luke 17:21) Those who follow Jesus are bound by the civil law but only in 

a manner that is consistent with our faith. We cannot be bound in the proclamation of 

our beliefs. Give therefore to the emperor the things that are the emperor’s, and to God 

the things that are God’s. (Matthew 22:21) 
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If Southwell's interpretation is correct then the GWUC is faced with some very 

practical difficulties: 

Will members and adherents be willing to formally declare they are Australian to allow 

them to contribute to mission and ministry? I doubt that I will sign up because I am 

part of a global gathering of the followers of Jesus and I don't need permission from the 

State to be involved in his mission and ministry. 

 

There is evidently a problem with Open Plate donations: the donors cannot be 

identified even if they sign a Stat. Dec., so a significant portion of income could not be 

used for mission and ministry. 

 

Where will GWUC stand with the COP program? The sources of income are unknown 

but are hypothecated with funds received from our Annual Fete. Nobody knows who 

bought what, nor who donated what. This complicates the granting of funds to COP 

projects for surely they all would be defined as mission and ministry.  

 

Will the Commonwealth regulations define 'Mission’ and ‘Ministry'? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



Donation laws threaten to reach inside church walls  DAVID SOUTHWELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How will these regulations fit or conflict with regulations created as an outcome of the 

proposed incorporation of the Synod of Victoria? Will they aim to limit the prophetic 

voice? 

 

 

 

 

It is outrageous that non-declared Australians cannot donate more than the cost of a 

cup of coffee each week to mission and ministry. How will this affect the migrant 

people among us who are generous in mission and ministry but are not yet Australian 

citizens? 

 


